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A sting in the tail
Earlier this week I noticed that the Homebuyers Pressure Group were holding a meeting at the Pia Bella on Friday, with the topics of discussion being property taxation and lawyers’ negligence and with the guest speaker on property taxation being someone I know and respect it was a must for me to attend.  
A lot of people must have seen the announcement and thought the same, as the new Pia Bella restaurant was full to capacity and more with people arriving a quarter of an hour before the meeting’s official start time scouring the gardens of the Pia Bella for a chair to sit on!  From the moment I got there I could tell it was going to be a lively meeting, the only thing letting it down was the bad acoustics in the restaurant and the piped music coming over what was being said with no PA system.

One of the first things at the meeting was a show of hands for those in favour of the Homebuyers Pressure Group as a group taking action against Baro, the local equivalent of the Law Society, for not regulating their own members.  This was pretty well unanimous, the only exceptions being a few observers who had come along from local estate agents and even law practices to find out what was being said.  It appears that the last straw, so far as the group is concerned, is the fees now being demanded by advocates to get sales documents stamped and registered.  Like me, they think it is something that should be done and included within the fee already being charged for the conveyancing process.  A number of people at the meeting have saved paying the advocate’s charges by doing the work themselves, they found it was a simple job of picking up the paperwork from the advocate’s office, taking it over the road, paying the stamp duty and getting the document stamped.  A process that took a client of mine less than twenty minutes to perform this week, she was better off buying a presently discounted KTHY return flight from London and doing the job herself.  In fact she told me she collected all the paperwork from her advocate, they did charge her for doing the photocopying though! But she completed the whole process herself with no problem.
The group are of the opinion that the new Estate Agents Law will certainly bring estate agents under tight control and go a long way towards protecting the purchaser, so much so that members of the construction industry are already fighting to get this law abolished as they don’t want contracts registered at the Land Registry.  Marian Stokes is also concerned that lawyers are not protecting us and went on to ask how many lawyers here allowed us to sign a contract that they then tell us is not worth the paper it is written on.  Likewise with Permission to Purchase, Marian says the lawyers here say it’s a formality but it is not – people are finding they suddenly cannot get Title to the property they have paid for and the Government tell them well it’s your own fault you should wait to get your Permission to Purchase before you buy.  

I have written before on this, I think waiting to get your Permission to Purchase before you buy is completely unworkable under the present long-winded system.  How can you put an offer in today and wait say anything between two to four years before knowing whether you can proceed further in the buying process?  I can’t see developers or vendors generally waiting that long.  I understand the Government not wanting certain individuals buying property here which might give the country a bad name generally, but with them now asking for any prospective purchaser to bring their own Police Check from their country of origin, this is a simple process in the UK, the primary issue is dealt with simply – is the person fit to live here or not?  So that only leaves whether the property is fit to be sold to a foreign purchaser.  Well that cannot be too difficult for them to resolve and perhaps something like the system in the Channel Islands and other tax havens in the world; there could be a double market - properties that locals can purchase and properties available to foreign purchasers.  This to me seems quite simple to introduce, the military can simply zone areas they are not prepared to approve for foreign purchase and Title is presumably transparent - or that’s what I thought was the case but something that came as a shock to me at yesterday’s meeting is that there appears to be a trend in the Permission to Purchase refusals coming through.  It looks as though as a foreigner you will not get Permission to Purchase Turkish Title.  At one of the very first Homebuyers Pressure Group meetings I chaired I remember a couple standing up to say they had bought Turkish Title only to find that they could not sell it in the open market and it could only be re-sold to a Turkish Cypriot.   I am often asked by people if Turkish Title is the best to buy and I always tell them to check with their Advocate to see if this rule is still current, but now there appears to be a further hidden agenda by the Government to keep Turkish Title to the Turkish Cypriots full stop, leaving foreigners to pick up the exchange land and any problems that could go with that in the future.  With the winds of change in the South with the Presidential election this weekend the future may not be that far away.  As a foreigner here I fully appreciate why the Government might want to protect their Turkish Title land but some transparency here is needed.  A lot of people pay a premium for Turkish Title thinking this is the best Title to have but now under the present regime it looks as though they may never get Title at all.
Talking of transparency, or even perhaps as I have said before clarity, I was hoping the meeting might shed some light on the whole confused issue of Stamp Duty and how much should be paid. The Homebuyers Pressure Group updated their website this week to say that Sales Agreements dated prior to December 2004 are subject to an 80% discount on the 1% penalty, making the Tax Office payment 0.7% (0.5% plus penalty of 0.2%).  They also say the government have not made a decision yet regarding a full penalty amnesty however at the meeting this matter was raised by a local estate agent who said she had that day heard that it has been decided there will be one, although Marian had not heard this formally she stressed the need to just wait a day or so because it looks as if it is going to be the case.  So the Homebuyers Pressure Group say if your Agreement is dated 2004 or before and you do not wish to wait for a government announcement you can go to your local TRNC Tax Office with an original signed contract and pay 0.7% of the sales price.  Anyone can do this on your behalf and the tax office will accept YTL cash, sterling cash or a cheque drawn on a TRNC bank account.  A number of people at the meeting said they had done this on their own with no major hitches.  So if the first amnesty was introduced in 2005 how is it that Lawyers here don’t seem to know about it and are demanding three times that amount?  Perhaps it is another reflection of their professionalism and lack of duty of care to their clients.
So far as tax issues are concerned, it looks like there will be the amnesty that has been spoken about for a while and even under the present rules the majority of current purchasers will not have to pay the full surcharge, but what also came as a shock to me was the news that a new directive from the Tax Office, by way of a circular to Accountants and Land Dealers, says that VAT should now be collected at the point of giving the purchaser occupation rather than as previously when the formal transfer takes place.  So as I see it, the Government now want the big chunk of tax (5%) paid up front, before Permissions to Purchase are granted and before a kocan is given.  I see two snags here, you will lose this money if Permission to Purchase is not granted because the Government will say what they always say – you were too hasty in the purchasing process and you should have waited for your Permission to Purchase – so tough!  Secondly, there are a lot of purchasers here who cannot proceed so far as getting their kocan, whether it be because the builder or developer does not have all the consents and approvals in place or is not prepared or perhaps able to pay his taxes, so through no fault of their own other than choosing to buy and move into the house of their dreams they will be paying the lion’s share of the completion taxes up front and have nothing to show for it.  This I think is a new sting in the tail.
There was a lot more information imparted at yesterday’s meeting and we were told the minutes would be available on the Homebuyers Pressure Group website very soon, this article is not intended to be a complete breakdown of what was said so if you are interested keep your eye on http://www.hbpg-trnc.net  The group also want to compile a list of the problems people have had or are experiencing with advocates here and there will shortly be a simple form on their website to complete and email back, experiences good or bad will then be collated.  So keep your eye out for this too.  It’s not going to help those already in the process that are disappointed but it could protect the new buyers and also protect the advocates here that do do a good job. So whether you bought a while ago or whether you are in the process, whatever experiences you have or have had, good or bad, with your advocate you should let the Homebuyers Pressure Group know.
Well how did I come away from the meeting? If you are a prospective purchaser here in the future you will be paying say somewhere between £1,000 and £1,500 to your advocate to act on your behalf and perhaps do little for you and tell you at a later stage that your contract’s not worth the paper it’s written on.  You will be paying 0.5% of the purchase price up front in Stamp Duty for your contract which still may have little value as I am told it does not offer protection against the builder going bankrupt, paying 5% of the purchase price in VAT to receive your key, only to be told a few years later that your Permission to Purchase has been refused.  A great recipe for getting the market out of the doldrums I don’t think!!  But a great recipe short term for improving the coffers of the local Exchequer with foreign currency.
Do you have a property problem?  Would you like to ask the House Doctor a property related question?  If so, please email Stuart at cyprushousedoctor@yahoo.com.  

